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Waterside Lodge Activity Diary 
 

August 1/4 West Lowland ACF, Water Activities 
                 1 Southport Sea Cadets- Boat Maintenance 
   1 Pyro Explorers 
   2 WET NIGHT 
   3 Sea Cadets – Boat Maintenance 
   7 ‘Aim Higher’ Short Breaks- Water Events 
   8 Pyro Explorers 
   8 Sea Cadets – Training/Maintenance 
   9 WET NIGHT 
 10 Sea Cadets – Training/Maintenance 
 10 Womens Institute 
 11 4th Durham Scouts – Sailing 
 14 L2 Power Boat Course 
 14 British Gas – Meetings 
 15 L2 Power Boat Course 
 15 Southport Sea Cadets 
 15 Pyro Explorers 
 15 British Gas – Meetings 
 16 British Gas – Meetings 
 16 WET NIGHT 
 17 L2 Power Boat Course 
 17 British Gas – Meetings 
 17 Pyro Explorers 
 22 British Gas – Meetings 
 22 Sea Cadets – Training 
 22 Pyro Explorers 
 23 British Gas – Meetings 
 23 WET NIGHT 
 24 Dane Valley Scouts – Dinghy Sailing 
 24 Sea Cadets – Training 
 25 17th Stretford Scouts – Dragon Boating 
 25 48th Southport Group – Equipment 
 29 Sea cadets – Training 
 29 Pyro Explorers 
 30 British Gas – Meetings 
 30 WET NIGHT 
 31 Sea Cadets – training 
Sept   1/2 1st Southport (Tigers) Cubs, Resident  
  3 1st Southport Group – Water Fun Day 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JOTA /JOTI Woven Uniform Badge 2017  
 

JOTA-JOTI badge is celebrating 21st Jamboree on 

the internet and 60th Jamboree on the air. It is a 

square woven cloth badge measuring 6cm, 

featuring the winning design of the 2017 JOTA-

JOTI logo competition.  
 

We are  delighted to share with you the winning 
design for this yearôs JOTA-JOTI. We received many 
beautiful designs from all around the world and we 
thank everyone who shared their designs. It was 
really superb work from everyone  
 

The winner for this year, selected by jury, is the 
design submitted by Carlos de Sá  from Brazil . 

 

Carlos designed his logo based on our 2017 theme. 

He explained it as follows: the logo is based on the 
Scout handshake around the globe (Earth) ð 

representing the connection and friendship among all 
Scouts in the world. Each handshake is shown as 
colour ed ribbon representing all types of cultures and 
ethnic groups. The hands on top and underneath 

sustain the globe as well as the purple left hand 
seeks someone to be a new friend.   

 

The badge can be ordered from World Scout Shops, 
and is also available as a pin badge and a blanket 

badge. Order from World Scout Shops . £1.00 
 

World Scout Shop Limited, 75 Marlborough 
Road, Lancing Business Park, Lancing, West 
Sussex. BN15 8UG. 
  

http://www.southportdistrictscouts.org.uk/
http://www.merseysidescouts.org.uk/
http://www.worldscoutshops.com/jota-joti-woven-uniform-badge-2017-c2x23552299
http://www.worldscoutshops.com/jota-joti-woven-uniform-badge-2017-c2x23552299


Editorial  
A recent newspaper article declared:  

“4,000 year old lunchbox sheds light on 
Alpine cereal farming.” 

 

ȰScientists have discovered a 4,000 year old 
lunchbox containing traces of cereal that may 
have been used by a prehistoric settler for 
sustenance as he made the gruelling climb over 
the Swiss mountains.ȱ 
 

ȰThe wooden box which was well preserved 
dates back to the Bronze Age and was found 
8,000 ft. above sea level on the Lötschenpass.ȱ 
 

Many Scouts who have been fortunate enough to 
visit and spend time at the International Scout 
Centre in Kandersteg will have made the trip 
through to Lötschberg Tunnel (or over the Gemmi 
Pass) to the Lötschental and the hike up the 
valley – and for a few sturdy souls to attempt the 
climb onto the Lötschen Glacier and Pass. 
Unknowingly they have followed in the 
footsteps of the prehistoric settler and a few, 
being young and either careless or unlucky, will 
have lost bits of kit. 
 

In my time as an ASM in 1956 I shared the lead 
of a party from our Troop to Kandersteg and 
we experienced the hike up the Lötschental.  
 

When returning to the train, one of our Scouts 
wanted a photo of the valley with its villages, 
river and snowy mountains. He stepped onto a 
rock in the river to get the best view, and 
dropped his camera in the water! Cameras 
were expensive and few of the Scouts had 
them. 
 

To retrieve it, he removed his shoes and socks, 
placed them on a convenient rock and stepped 
into the very cold, fast flowing water. In feeling 
in the river for the camera he knocked his 
shoes into the water and they disappeared. An 
embarrassed and uncomfortable teenager had 
to walk bare footed half a mile back to the train, 
through the tunnel and the full length of 
Kandersteg village (over a mile) to the Scout 
Centre. He received a few quizzical looks! 
 

In his later life he became successful in the 
family business and a Borough Councillor ɀ but 
was never allowed to forget the day and 
circumstances of his loss of camera and shoes. 
 

To give an idea of changing prices and values ɀ 
the whole trip ɀ train from Preston to 

Kandersteg including Channel crossing 
Newhaven-Dieppe, two weeks in Kandersteg 
including food and trips out ɀ and a full meal in 
the Dining Car on the train back Euston to 
Preston - £25 ɀ and the money taken out of the 
country had to be marked in our passports ɀ 
with an upper limit on what could be taken 
abroad! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Other Findings revealed: 
 

Researchers said that: ȰThey had found 
microscopic traces of ancient wheat which 
suggests that the box was used to carry cereal. 
 

Ȱ)Ô ÉÓ ÔÈÅ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÔÉÍÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅÙ ÈÁÖÅ ÄÅÔÅÃÔÅÄ 
cereals which date back to the Bronze Age and 
which will allow scientists to piece together the 
origins of pre-historic farming. 
 

Ȱ4ÈÉÓ ÅÖÉÄÅÎÃÅ ÓÈÅÄÓ ÎÅ× ÌÉÇÈÔ ÏÎ ÌÉÆÅ ÉÎ ÐÒÅ-
ÈÉÓÔÏÒÉÃ ÁÌÐÉÎÅ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÉÅÓȢȱ 
 

So the Scout hikers and climbers from Kandersteg 
are today following and age-old practice of 
venturing into the high places with their ‘ration 
packs’ for the journey – and losing bits of kit! 
 

Brian.  

Views on Scouting 
 

Locally and nationally, Scouting continues to 
deliver our 2014-18 Strategic Plan, Scouting 
for All. As a Movement, we are proud that we 
are growing, becoming more Youth Shaped 
and inclusive while making a positive impact 
in our communities 

 
This briefing outlines our findings when 
politicians and funders were asked what they 
thought of Scouting, our threats and 
opportunities. It’s part of a series of weekly 
briefings sharing the research and insights 
we have collected in shaping our next 
strategic plan, which you can find online 
here. 

 

110 Years! 

http://scouts-news.org.uk/31ME-ICJT-3D735Y-9HRD9-1/c.aspx
http://scouts-news.org.uk/31ME-ICJT-3D735Y-9HRD9-1/c.aspx
http://scouts-news.org.uk/31ME-ICJT-3D735Y-9HUTV-1/c.aspx
http://scouts-news.org.uk/31ME-ICJT-3D735Y-9HUTV-1/c.aspx


 

1st August sees the Anniversary of Baden-
Powell’s ‘experimental camp’ on Brownsea 

Island which led to the foundation of the 
Scout Movement. 
 

We celebrated the Centenary with the rest 
of the world-wide movement in August 
2007 – 10 years ago. 
 

A special Centenary Edition of the District 
Newsletter was compiled later in August to 

record some of the events – especially our 
own Southport celebration. Here are some 

of the ‘pieces’:- 
 

“DAWN OF A NEW CENTURY 

FOR SCOUTING 

 

“Exactly one hundred years ago, the sound of a kudu 

horn called 20 boys from a cross-section of society 

together to start an eight-day camp. When he was 

blowing the horn, Baden-Powell had no intention of 

starting a new movement. He simply wanted to 

provide a programme of activities that other existing 

youth organisations could use. He was testing his 

ideas, unsure about whether they would work or not. 
 

“The camp proved more successful than he could have 

imagined. From one small corner of Brownsea Island, 

the Scout Movement was born - instantly catching the 

attention of young people in the UK, and then around 

the world.   
 

“Since then Scouting has not looked back. Today, with 

a worldwide membership of more than 28 million, 

Scouting is the biggest youth organisation in the world. 
 

“100 years to the day, at 8am on 1 August 2007, 

Scouts in 216 countries and territories marked the 

Centenary. They united to celebrate Scouting's 

successes, reaffirmed their commitment to Scouting's 

values and, most importantly, looked towards a bright 

future for Scouting.”  
 

Brian Robinson 
Acting D.C. 

SOUTHPORT’S SCOUTING’S SUNRISE 

1ST AUGUST 2007 
 

Scouting’s Sunrise Ceremony on Southport Pier on 

1st August 2007 –  
 

7.40 Parade forms and marches with Group Flags to 

the head of the Southport Pier – followed by family, 

supporters and former Scouts – followed by the civic 

party in the Pier Tram 
 

7.50 Centenary flag break – Troop of the Year    

                                                 (71st Southport) 

“Happy birthday! 

“Welcome everyone to “Scouting’s Sunrise” – and 

especially “welcome” to our guests, the Mayor, 

Councillor Richard Hands, to Lord & Lady Fearn and 

to Dr John Pugh M.P. – to fellow Scouts from 

elsewhere and to former scouts, parents and 

supporters. 
 

“On 1st August 1907, at 8 O’clock, Robert Baden 

Powell blew a Kudu horn to open the camp on 

Brownsea Island which led to the formation of the 

Scout Movement. 
 

“Today we celebrate the 100th birthday of our 

Movement, we remember our founder, Robert Baden 

Powell and all those who have been Scouts – we share 

pride in our membership today – and look forward to 

the next 100 years. 
 

“All around the world, at 8 o’clock, local time, 28 

million scouts are celebrating the Centenary by 

renewing their Scout Promise – following the ideal on 

the badge many of us wear “One World, one Promise”. 
 

“In the Far East, Scouts will have completed their 

ceremony many hours ago; in the far west they will do 

so in a few more hours – so the Scouts Promise will 

echo around the world, following sunrise in each 

country. In each location a ‘special place’ has been 

chosen. 
 

“We have chosen to meet on Southport Pier because it 

represents the town just as we know that our members 

too are representative of the best of Southport youth. 
 

“Southport Pier is an historic spot, for many reasons, 

but particularly appropriate today because nearly 100 

years ago the beach alongside the Pier was used for 

some of the first aircraft flights in this country – the 

centenary of flight in England will be marked here too. 
 

“Scouts at Blackpool, across the river, are at the top of 

the Tower and our neighbours at Formby are on 

Formby Point. At the world jamboree in Essex, over 

40,000 scouts from over 200 countries are in the main 

arena and in Switzerland some of our local scouts are 

at the Oeschinensee, 5,000 feet above sea level. 
 

“Scouting is based on our Law and Promise – but it 

also is about fun, friendship and adventure. We should 

never lose sight of those ideals. After the close of this 

ceremony we shall devote the rest of the day to fun and 

activity at Waterside Lodge.” 
 

Brian Robinson 

Acting D.C.  

 
8.00 a.m. Roy Smith sounded the Centenary Horn 
 

Mark Furness – “We will renew Promises “ 
 

Beaver, Cub Scout & Scout Promises  

- led by a Beaver , Cub Scout  & Scout. 

 



(It was gratifying to see how many former Scouts, 

in plain clothes, chose to renew their Promise, 

too) 
 

Baden Powell’s last message  

(read by an Explorer Scout) 
 

The Mayor of Sefton, Councillor Richard Hands 

spoke – and led the assembly in singing “Happy 

Birthday to you – Scout Movement!” 
 

Thanks were given to the Mayoral party for support 

and good wishes; to Sefton Council, Pier Master and 

staff for use of the pier and tram and for co-operation 

in planning. 
 

“Thanks and congratulations to Mark Furness and the 

planning group for planning this superb celebration 

today.” 
 

 “Chief Scout’s message: -  

 

“I hope you all are as excited as I am about being part 

of an event that is unique in human history – the 

gathering together of young people of nearly every 

nation on earth, in celebration of one hundred years of 

one worldwide organisation. 
 

“By being part of Scouting, you are helping young 

people sow the seeds of a future harvest of peace and 

harmony. You are helping young people understand 

their relationship to the planet they live on, to conserve 

and protect it for future generations. And, equally 

important as all that, you are helping young people 

enjoy the laughter and spirit of adventure that Scouting 

stands for. 
 

“So, whoever you are, wherever you are, I hope that 

the friends you meet and the times that you have will 

stay with you for the rest of your life. 
 

“Have a great time!”  
 

Peter Duncan 

Chief Scout 
 

Scouting’s Sunrise 
 

Our Celebration on 1
st
 August 2007 was a day worthy 

of the Centenary. With assembly and parade at an 

unusually early hour, we were gratified by a very good 

turnout of members, parents, supporters and former 

Scouts as well as distinguished guests. 
 

The ceremony devised by Mark Furness and the 

organising Group was simple, solemn and entirely 

appropriate. Roy Smith blew a very clear ‘Centenary 

Horn’ at 8.00 a.m. – exactly 100 years after B-P. 

Young members leading the renewing of Promises and 

B-P’s Last Message were clear and confident. The 

Mayor led a hearty version of “Happy Birthday Scout 

Movement”. Our visitors, “Richard, Mr Mayor”, Lord 

and Lady Fearn and Dr John Pugh MP were greatly 

impressed and both Granada TV and the ‘Southport 

Visiter’ reported favourably on Southport Scouts. 
 

Continuing the Celebration with an Activity Fun Day 

at Waterside Lodge with both Dragon Boating and 

land activities, as well as food and drink helped to 

round off a truly memorable day. Thanks to the mayor 

for starting the first race from a safety boat – and to 

Sainsbury’s for providing orange squash. 
 

Thanks are due to many people and groups – most 

notably to Mark Furness and his small team of 

planners (Alison Scott, Norah Doherty, Roy Smith 

and Stuart Eley) who have been meeting for a full 

year to bring the Centenary Day to fruition. Thanks to 

Carol Bennion and friends in the kitchen, to water and 

land activities staff, to Sue Abbott for all the planning 

and facilities at Waterside Lodge and ‘taken for 

granted’ services. Thanks, too, to Carl Kirk and 

friends in the District Fellowship for mounting an 

exhibition of Scouting Memorabilia from 100 Years of 

Southport Scouting. 
 

Photographs were taken including ‘100 ON THE 

WATER’ for the hundred years. Our commemorative 

totem pole will be permanently engraved and erected 

in coming weeks. The day was rounded of with the 

cutting of a huge celebration 100
th
 Birthday Cake – 

decorated by Sylvia Robinson – and a piece each to 

eat or take home. 
 

I am sure to have left someone off the ‘Thanks List’ – 

apologies, but Thanks anyway to the ‘Unknown 

Scouter’. 
 

It was a worthy Celebration which we expect will live 

long in the memories of all participating! 

 

(Footnote 2017 . What a pleasure to see that so 
many participants still are ‘Scouting’ in 
Southport!) 
 

Jamboree 2019 
Beyond Borders, Beyond Limits, 

Beyond Expectations 
What? 
The 24th World Scout Jamboree will be an adventure 
beyond anything you can imagine. It is to be hosted 
jointly between Boy Scouts of America, Scouts 
Canada and the Scout Association of Mexico. 
The UK Contingent will be made up of participants, 
their Unit Leaders, International Service Team and a 
Contingent Management and Support Team (UK 
Contingent Team). 
Participants must be born between 22 July 2001 and 
21 July 2005. There will be absolutely no exceptions 
to this rule. 

 

When and where? 
The Jamboree will take place on 22nd July – 2nd 
August 2019 at The Summit Bechtel Family National 

Scout Reserve in West Virginia, USA. 


